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MEETING OF KINGTON AND DORMSTON PARISH COUNCIL

HELD ON 27TH JANUARY 2016

Present

Cllr M Tilt
Chairman



Cllr B Trebbett
Vice Chairman



Cllr I Bull



Cllr J Tonry



Cllr P Collins



Cllr P Laight



Cllr C Farman

1.
Apologies

Cllr D Carvill and The Clerk apologies accepted the chairman took the minutes
2.
Declaration of Interest


a)
Disclosable Pecuniary Interests



None recorded


b)
Other Disclosable Interests



None recorded

3.
To approve the minutes of the previous Parish Council meeting held on 9th November 2015

The minutes were approved and signed
4.
Finance
1.
Payment to Lengthsman

A cheque for £240.00 was authorised, for November and December. 

2.
Clerks salary 

The Parish Council agreed the amount of £770.93 for the period October December 2015. 
3.
Payment to HMRC
Payment of £4.00 was authorised to HMRC

The above cheques were signed by Cllr M Tilt and Cllr C Farman prior to the meeting

4.
Precept for 2016/2017

Although there had been no cap set this year most councils were keeping below a 2% increase

The Clerk had worked out if we had a 1.99% increase we would increase our precept by £500

Therefore, after some discussion it was agreed to set the precept at £5517 – all Cllrs agreed
5.
Correspondence 
1.
Clean for the Queen litter blitzes

It was felt that on the whole our area was fairly litter free – exceptions were where people threw litter from their cars (along the main road from Kington Lane to the Garage/ down Balham Hill)

Cllr Laight asked if Wychavon would supply bags, gloves etc – Cllr Tilt would enquire but no firm decision to take part

2.
WDC consultation of draft sex establishment licensing policy

Councillors agreed that Wychavon did need a Policy to deal with events – they had no further comments to make

3.
Draft Local Flood Risk Management Strategy

No further comments

Cllr Tilt had received a letter from WDC extending the dates for any local projects – Cllr Trebbett suggested that drains should be cleaned out more regularly – discussion next meeting
4.
Councillors reports and items for future agenda
Cllr Laight was concerned regarding the roadside hedge from Kington Lane to Alcester Road Garage – this was encroaching onto the road causing vehicles to drive over the centre of the road, pushing oncoming vehicles towards the footpath

Cllr Trebbett would ask Cllr Carvill who owned the land as she rented it for her horses

Cllr Laight also reported that a vehicle had fallen foul of the large dip in the road – Radford Road end of Kington Lane

Cllr Trebbett – bright spotlights from the Sewage works were coming on during the night disturbing residents – Cllr Bull will speak to the local maintenance man

Cllr Collins – could we have some “Passing Place” signs as in other areas

Also the hedge outside “The Labyrinth” needed attention again

Cllr Tonry – asked if there was an obligation to clear the road after hedge cutting took place as this had not been happening and was causing problems to cyclists and car owners

Cllrs asked if a piece could be put in the “What’s On” reminding landowners to cut back their roadside hedges and clear up afterwards. Due to the mild weather hedges were growing faster than usual

6.
Date and time of next meeting
Thursday 24th March 2016 @ 7.45pm at Kington and Dormston village hall
Signed...........................................


Date............................

Chairman
Notes of Public question time. No members of the public present.

